
 

 
 
March 21, 2018 
 
 
Janet Austin 
CEO  
YWCA Metro Vancouver  
535 Hornby Street 
Vancouver, B.C. 
V6C 2E8 
 
 
Dear Janet, 
 
On behalf of the Board of Directors, Governors, and staff of the Greater Vancouver 
Board of Trade, it is our sincere pleasure to congratulate you on your appointment 
as the 30th Lieutenant Governor of British Columbia. 
 

When the news of your appointment was announced on Tuesday morning, we were 
nothing short of thrilled. Over the past 24 hours, we have witnessed an outpouring 
of excitement and enthusiasm, both from our board members, as well as our 
colleagues and coworkers here at Canada Place.  
  
Whether you realize it or not, you left an indelible impression on our organization, 
both during your years of service on our board, and particularly during your year as 
Chair in 2014-15. All of us who had the opportunity to work with you over the years 
were delighted to learn that such a thoughtful, compassionate, considerate leader 
has been chosen to represent Her Majesty the Queen in British Columbia. 
  
You have dedicated your career to championing important issues such as women’s 
equality and have proven yourself to be one of our community’s greatest assets. 
During your term as Chair of the Board of Trade, you emphasized collaboration 
between community organizations and non-profits across all industries and sectors. 
You stressed that we are always stronger when we work together in the best 
interests of our community as a whole.  
  
It’s that kind of visionary leadership that makes you a model British Columbian, and 
we are certain it will make you an exceptional Lieutenant Governor.  

 
Sincerely, 

 
  
  
 
 
 
 

Anne Giardini, O.C.,Q.C.  Iain J.S. Black, ICD.D  
2017-18 Board Chair   President and CEO 
Greater Vancouver Board of Trade Greater Vancouver Board of Trade 

 


